

CJS NEWS

Issue 36— Friday 28 June 2024

Belonging - Achieving - Growing

Dear Parents/Carers

Today our Year 6 children have visited their secondary schools and Year 3, 4 and 5 children have spent the morning with their new class teacher(s). We also welcomed Year 2 pupils to CJS for the morning as they continue to become familiar with our staff and surroundings. It is important that we recognise that some children will be very excited about the change of year group, while others will be more nervous. Please do talk to your child this weekend about what they did this morning, who their new teacher is going to be from September and what they are looking forward to.

The staff teaching team from September is:

Music: Mrs Green
PE/Games: Mr Harris

MFL: Mr Kevin Cardinal

Interventions: Mrs Sekhar and Miss Chamberlain

The above named staff will teach a range of children from across the school.

Year teams and class teachers:

Year 3	Mr McClafferty	Miss Jackson	Mr Foley	Miss Dunk
	(Year Leader)			
Year 4	Miss Dadds	Mr Gorsuch	Mrs Landrebe (M/T/W)	Miss Melvin
Year 5	Mrs Serle	Mrs Arnold (M/T/W)	Mrs Holloway	Miss Hassall
Year 6	Mrs Chung (M/T)	Mr Breeze	Miss Dibdin	Mrs Carr (M/T/W)
	Mrs Cook (Year Leader—			Mrs Chung (Th/F)
	W/Th/F)			

FAREWELLS

Mrs Rawlings will be leaving Christchurch Junior School at the end of term. She really has served our school community incredibly, working as a Learning Support Assistant. Mrs Rawlings joined our school in 2001 and has shown loyalty and dedication over the following years. We will be sad to see her leave but know that she will have her hands full helping out with grandchildren!

Mrs Haskell will also be leaving at the end of this term. She has most recently been working as a Senior Teaching Assistant, teaching classes of children and providing familiarity and consistency to our children in the absence of the class teacher. Prior to this, she was an LSA from 2007 and specialised in Speech and Language support. She has been a truly valuable member of staff and will be missed as she takes well-deserved time out of education.

YEAR 6 CAREERS FAIR

"The careers fair was a complete success! There was a large variety of people with all sorts of jobs: a Pilot with model planes, Dog Trainers, Musicians, Policemen, Firemen, a Doctor and some Paramedics.

The students were all well mannered and respectful asking many questions which the employers and employees answered. The adults that came in were also very kind and there were no incidents with the dogs as they were very friendly and well behaved.

The Teachers and CJS staff were extremely proud at how well it went and think it may be one of the best careers fairs so far, the Year 6 students definitely set the standard! Thank you to all the people that attended the careers fair 2024."

Beth and Charlotte 6CC









BOURNEMOUTH UNIVERSITY DESIGN TECHNOLOGY ENGINEERING FESTIVAL

This week, a group of Year 5 pupils had the opportunity to attend Bournemouth University's Design Technology and Engineering Festival. It was an inspirational day with a talk from an engineer - who has designed prosthetic limbs for medal winning athletes at several Paralympic games. This was followed by an exciting exhibition of product prototypes designed by final year degree students. Our students were then given a design brief and got to create and present their own design ideas. I would like to commend all pupils who took part for their behaviour, inquisitiveness and creativity. **Miss Melvin.**







CELEBRATIONS AND ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations to Isla in 4NJ who recently passed her level 2 gymnastic apparatus. Fantastic Isla, what a great achievement.

ATTENDANCE RACE WINNERS

The winners of the attendance race for w/c 24 June

Year 3	3SC	97.8%
Year 4	4AL	100%
Year 5	5CD	97.1%
Year 6	6VD	95.9%





We want to celebrate how fantastic CJS children have been this last year in engaging with Doodle Maths at school and more importantly at home. In the last 12 months:

- over half a million questions were successfully answered by our children!
- the total number of hours our pupils practiced their Maths for was 2400.
- over 12,000 progress steps were made (this is when Doodle judges that a child has mastered a concept).

This is a fantastic achievement! Logging in to Doodle Maths regularly will reinforce their numerical skills, knowledge and boost confidence.

MESSAGE TO YEAR 6 PARENTS/CARERS—SCHOOL UNIFORM

If you would like to donate your child's CJS uniform (new logos only), we would be very grateful. Items needed are CJS logo cardigans and jumpers, PE tops, and ties. Collection boxes will be available outside reception from next week.

REPORTS AND OPEN AFTERNOON

On Thursday 11 July, the end of year reports will be made available through the Arbor app.

On **Monday 15 July**, our Open Evening will take place and parents/carers and pupils are invited to visit classrooms between 3:15—5pm to see their learning, speak to the teacher and discuss the report. You are also invited to visit your child's new classroom and meet their teacher for September.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Monday 1– Wednesday 3 July Fairthorne Manor residential trip 6DB and 6CO

Wednesday 3—Friday 5 July Fairthorne Manor residential trip 6CC and 6VD

Tuesday 9—Wednesday 10 July Harry's Island Camp 4NJ and 4AL

Thursday 11 July End of year reports available on the Arbor App

Thursday 11— Friday 12 July Harry's Island Camp 4NS and 4PG

Monday 15 July Open Afternoon 3.15-5.00pm

Monday 15 & Tuesday 16 July Y6 Production (evening)

Friday 19 July Leavers' Assembly (morning)

Tuesday 23 July Last day of term

CURRENT VACANCIES AT TWYNHAM LEARNING

https://www.twynhamlearning.com/187/staff-vacancies

We are an excellent multi-academy trust to work for and have Twynham Learning employee values that underpin our work together:

Twynham Learning Employee Values	Attributes that support living this value	
Aim high	Ambition for excellence Professionalism	
Keep improving	Humility Championing change	
Don't leave anyone behind	Inclusiveness Positivity	
See the bigger picture	Community-mindedness Being collaborative	

VACANCY	SCHOOL	CLOSING DATE
Cleaner	Twynham School	08/07/2024
Cover Supervisor	The Grange School	10/07/2024
Minibus Driver	Twynham TGS	10/07/2024
Teacher of French and Spanish	Twynham School	01/07/2024

TWYNHAM LEARNING FESTIVAL OF EDUCATION—RAFFLE

We are looking forward to welcoming Parents/Carers to the Festival this weekend which promises to be a fun filled event. Twynham Learning have organised a raffle with lots of fantastic prizes, including £250.00 of John Lewis vouchers. Tickets can be purchased on the day or via the link below:

Enter Raffle to Win a Top Prize of £200! Plus Much More. hosted by Twynham Learning Festival of Education (raffall.com)











Emotional Intelligence & Mindfulness Summer Clubs

We teach your children emotional intelligence skills to enhance self-confidence, motivation, self-awareness, resilience, & how to manage their emotions and anxieties. All while having fun, playing games, doing arts & crafts, baking and making friends!

Wednesdays 09:30-15:00 @ Nursery Road

8 Nursery Road, Bournemouth, BH9 3AS

Fridays 09:30-15:00 @ The Bridge

Access Dorset, Littledown Centre, Castle Lane

Only £35 per child for the day (5-11 Year Olds)

Book today:

Scan the QR Code, or go to Bookwhen.com/universalmindfulness







music and arts trust

SUMMER PROGRAMME

EMBRACING THE SEASONS with Rakhee Jasani

Gentle creative movement
Tuesdays 10 – 11.15am
Starting Tuesday 30th July 2024
£10 PAYG or Summer offer: £40 for 5 weeks



VILLAGE HALL DRAW with Tracey Dovey

For adults of all ages & abilities
Tuesdays 7 – 9pm
Starting Tuesday 30th July 2024
£15 per session PAYG or Summer offer: £65 for 5 weeks

WILD WEDNESDAYS with Maddy Collymore

Creative Family Workshops Wednesdays 10.30am -12pm Starting 31st July 2024 £10 PAYG (per family) or Summer offer: £40 for 5 weeks



LORETTA'S HOLIDAY HOME with Emily Stracey

Creative Family Workshops
Thursdays 10.30am -12.30pm
Starting Thursday 1st August 2024
For 8-12 years
£15 per child PAYG or Summer offer: £65 for 5 weeks

CYANOTYPE WORKSHOPS with Sam Lewis

Creative Workshops for Young Adults Fridays: 2nd and 9th August 2 – 5pm £25 per person, per workshop For young adults



For more information, visit coda.org.uk/summer-programme-2024 or contact Heidi@coda.org.uk